
              

 

COUNTY OF DAUPHIN 

NOTICE OF 15 DAY PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD AND PUBLIC MEETING 

2024 CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PEFORMANCE EVALUATION REPORT 

FOR THE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) PROGRAM 

 HOME INVESTMENT PARTNERSHIP (HOME) PROGRAM 

 

Notice is herby given that Dauphin County has prepared a draft of its 2024 Consolidated Annual 

Performance Report (CAPER) required by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 

Development (HUD) to assess carrying out its one-year action plan for the HUD funded 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Entitlement Program and the HOME Investment 

Partnership Program (HOME).   

 

The CAPER will be available for review and comment for 15 days beginning Friday, 

September 12, 2025, through Sunday, September 28, 2025, at the Community & Economic 

Development Office, 2 South Second Street, Room 124, Harrisburg, PA, Northern Dauphin 

Human Services Center, 295 State Drive, Elizabethville, PA and Housing Authority of County of 

Dauphin, 501 Mohn Street, Steelton, PA .  We ask that you call the Debra Laudenslager at 717-

780-6256 to make an appointment to review the CAPER. You may also review the CAPER on 

the Dauphin County website.  A public meeting to obtain comments on the 2024 CAPER will be 

held on Tuesday, September 16, 2025 at the Community & Economic Development Office, 2 

South Second Street, Room 214, Harrisburg, PA       Dauphin County will submit the FY 2024 

Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report, (CAPER), to the U.S. Department of 

Housing and Urban Development on September 30, 2025.     

  

Additional information concerning the FY 2024 CAPER and the CDBG/HOME Programs can be 

obtained by contacting Debra Laudenslager at 717-780-6256 or via email at 

dlaudenslager@dauphincounty.gov.   
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